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This Month:

November 11th Mtg.
 » Wear name tags

 » Return Library books

 » Bring canned goods for 
donation

November 6th at 1:00 
Quilt Show Wrap-up 
meeting at Kathy Draine's 
house 

November  18th   Board Mtg.
Meeting begins at 6:30 p.m. 
in Maravilla's Galleria room. 

November 20th Deadline  
Newsletter articles due for 
October edition 

Coast Lines
Newsletter for Coastal Quilters of Santa Barbara 

WELCOME to TONYE BELINDA PHILLIPS, our November Speaker!
Coming from Camp Sherman, Oregon, Tonye will present “A Hint of Tradition-A Hint of Whimsy”.  She likes 
to use unexpected fabrics whenever possible as well as trying to keep her quilts “light” - as in fun, goofy 
and a bit odd.

  
She wants her quilts to make us smile and 
inspire us to give hand applique a whirl.  
With just a little bit of practice we can !ll 
many hours creating bright and colorful 
masterpieces.

Tonye creates her artistic pieces in a 
charming, rustic, historic cabin and in her 
studio in Sisters, Oregon.  Her !rst book 
about hand applique was published in 
2008.  Several of her quilts have been 
featured in various quilting books.  We are 
in for a real treat!

Applique Pot Luck Workshop
We will create one of Tonye’s potted plants, baskets or win-
dow boxes from her book “Hand-Appliquéd Quilts/Whimsi-
cal Designs and Simple Techniques”. Using simple shapes 
and your favorite fabrics, Tonye will share with you the fun 
and creative energy you’re sure to !nd when playing with 
hand appliqué. 

Visit the program page at www.coastalquilters.org for a sup-
ply list and a link to Tonye's website to see more pictures of 
her work.

Suzy Pelovsky, Speaker Liaison
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Hand Quilting Information:
After visiting the Education area at the Quilt 
Show, some of you mentioned being interested 
in the tools that Carol Hart uses for her work.

Recommended Quilt hoop:
Floor Model Quilting Stand
Purchased from Morgan Hoops & Stands
8040 Erie Ave. Chanhassen, NM 55317-9632

www.nosliphoops.com

To see your work better: 
OptiVisor:  She used lens #7 (ordered online).

Carol appliques with John James Straw (Milliners) 
needles #10l

Two helpful books:  Perfect Hand Applique and 
Perfect Hand Quilting Without Pain both by Liuxin 
Newman. www.thimblelady.com
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Welcome New  Members: 

Clyda Seidel 
7585 San Bari Way 
Goleta, CA 93117 
goletaed@verizon.net 
968-5140

Verna R. Smith  
385 Paso Robles Dr. 
Santa Barbara, CA 93108 
969-0035

Rae Ann Bird 
4971 Via Piccoli 
Santa Barbara, CA 93111 
rbirdquilter@aol.com 
951-316-1073  

Cynthia Carrillo  
7268 Shepard Mesa Rd. 
Carpinteria, CA 93013 
estateagnt@cox.net  
570-3058 

Carie Hayden 
5455 8th St. #16 
Carpinteria, CA 93013 
scariehayden@verizon.net 
566-3832

Judy Maybell 
1926 El Camino de la Luz 
Santa Barbara, CA 93109 
mjmabell&mindspring.com 
965-8778

Sharon Rhodes 
258 Coleman Ave. 
Santa Barbara, CA 93109 
965-4028

Samantha Tackett 
845 Cathedral Vista Lane 
Santa Barbara, CA 93110 
smackett@gmail.com 
502-316-0211

Sandi White 
1213 San Ramon Way 
Ojai, CA 93023 
swhite@westmont.edu 
646-4292

Susan Williams 
7391 Gubernador 
Carpinteria, CA 93013 
palaisdupups@yahoo.com 
684-4770

Mary Shepherd 
P.O. Box 30601 
Santa Barbara, CA 93130 
icbflys@cox.net 
682-6371

Vacant

Directory Corrections
Paulette Ley: correct email is pley@cox.net

Photo Caption Correction
Hi Quilters,
Here is a sample of Nancy Ota’s sashiko.  Somehow I made 
a mistake and the picture I submitted to be printed in our 
October newsletter is of a group of fabulous ladies who took 
Andi Perejda’s Circle of Illusion workshop, not Nancy’s, who 
has not given workshops here before this.    Suzy

Note from the Editor: Thanks to the Loose Threads members 
who let me know that the caption didn't  match their photo 
in the “Around the Block” article for October.  My apologies.
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A Message from the Board 
Several Coastal Quilters members have asked Board members if the Guild has to shut 
down due to lack of a president.  We have looked into this and have been told that 
whether we continue as an organization or not is totally dependent on our By-Laws and 
not on state or federal organizations.

At a special meeting of the elected Board of the Coastal Quilters Guild of Santa Barbara 
& Goleta on June 28, 2010, it was voted that the nine elected officers would act as co-
presidents sharing the responsibilities and duties of the presidency until such time as 
a president is elected.  This is in accordance with Section 41 of the By-Laws of the Guild 
which state that “In the absence or disability of the president, the vice president(s) … shall 
perform all duties of the president…”  

For the last five months, your elected officers have been sharing the president’s duties. In 
addition, some of these tasks have been permanently assigned to officers and committee 
chair positions, where appropriate, in an attempt to simplify the president’s responsibili-
ties.  We do not, however, plan to do this forever and have recently heard that there is 
at least one member, possibly more, who would like to become president.   To this end, 
we are taking nominations up until the November meeting and will be holding a special 
election at the December meeting.  If you are one of the interested parties, please send an 
email to Debra Blake, our parliamentarian at debra.blake@senate.ucsb.edu

We look forward to hearing from you!

Future Programs 
DECEMBER 
FUN, FOOD, MUSIC. Save Thursday, Dec. 
9th on your calendar for the annual 
party fun. We all love parties.  A surprise 
awaits.

JANUARY 
Sandy Turner, from Santa Maria, will 
help us with ideas for our “stash.”  Her 
presentation is titled “I Love The Fabric 
But What Do I Do With It?”  Who couldn’t 
use a little advice about that?  The focus 
of her lecture is a trunk show of pictorial 
quilts, showing the use and quilt designs 
most appropriate for those hard to use 
fabrics. She is a National Quilt Asso-
ciation Certified Teacher who has been 
teaching for 20 years. 

FEBRUARY 
February 10th Presentation: Jean Wells, 
Sticks and Stones: Pattern and Color. 
Jean is the owner of the Stitchin Post 
Quilt Shop in Sisters, OR, member of the 
Quilters Hall of Fame and founder of the 
Sisters Outdoor Quilt Show. February 11 
Workshop: Outside the Lines. Explore 
color and design and discover your own 
inner artist. 

!

For more colorful photos and class ex-
amples, visit www.coastalquilters.org and 
click on workshops.

Suzy Pelovsky, Speaker Liaison

November Birthdays 
Happy Birthday  to one and all!

Annette Goena  Nov 6 
Belinda Salazar   Nov 6 
Bobbi Tacoma   Nov 7 
Jean  Hansen  Nov 8 
Jannele Gonzales  Nov 9 
Wanda Livernois  Nov 9  
Sue Ponce  Nov 9 
Barbara MacCallum Nov 12 
Ruth Campbell  Nov 14 

 
 
Ruth Wilson  Nov 14 
Barbara Sutcliffe  Nov 15 
Priscilla Jacobs  Nov 18 
Nedra Ireland  Nov 20 
Nina La Voy  Nov 20 
Debbi Haeberle  Nov 25 
Carolyn Rory  Nov 26 
Clyda Seidel  Nov 27 
Sherry Lafler   Nov 28 
Margaret Siadal  Nov 29

Editor Needed January through June 2011
Interested in a way to support the Guild in your PJ's? Here's your chance! I enjoy all of the 
notices that show up in my email box each month, and it takes just a few hours to sort and 
edit them so they are  ready for Jean (who does the layout). Jean sends me a draft, I write 
back about edits, and (if time permits) I take a second look at her new draft to make sure 
we got everything before it goes to the printer.  If I miss something, I get friendly email 
notes with corrections.  Why am I telling you all this?  I have happy personal news that I'm 
expecting a baby boy in March - and I expect that I won't be able to focus on editing the 
newsletter for quite a while.  Please let me know if you're available short (or long) term.  
Thanks!  

- Gwen Wagy  quiltnews@wagy.net
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Gertrude Stein, the first time she flew, 
 saw in Earth's crevasses and folds the  

antecedents of cubism and told Picasso 
that he'd stolen that artistic vision off the 

backs of birds.

-Marianne Wiggins in The Shadow Catcher

Community Quilts Project 
This was our first Guild quilt show as members, and we chose to 
work the Community Quilts table for much of the weekend.  It 
was a very wonderful experience for us.  Being in the front, many 
individuals started their day with a stop by the Guild’s Commu-
nity Quilts booth.  The comments about this sample of your work 
were truly special, particularly when they came from members of 
other Guilds.  Folks were taken by the spirit and beauty of your 
donated quilts.  They asked about patterns and were amazed to 
learn that some were original designs.  Others shared that the 
quality of the Community Quilts matched those on display in the 
center of the hall.
  
Many found the booth to be very attractive.  For this, we owe 
thanks to Bonnie Barber, who upon a plea for help quickly of-
fered her services in designing a flyer on Community Quilts.  We 
also want to acknowledge Lupe Navarro-Garcia for creating the 
poster.  

We would also like to express our appreciation to Sue Kadner 
and Marty Frolli for making sure that the Community Quilts 
Project was well represented at the October Guild meeting.  It is 
very comforting to know that when life happens, others will step 
in and keep us moving along.

In addition, we want to share our admiration for those in Marty’s 
class who, as of late September, made 37 Christmas stockings for 
the Unity Shoppe.  It is our understanding that this number con-
tinues to grow through their efforts, as well as by those who de-
cided to use the emailed Christmas stocking pattern.  Clearly, the 
Guild will add substantially to the treasures available at the Unity 
Shoppe for families struggling to provide for their children.  We 
look forward to seeing the full array of knitted items, stockings, 
doll clothes and everything homemade that will be donated at 
the November meeting.  So, please keep sewing knowing that 
your efforts bring joy to others.

Finally, we offer our kudos to all of you collectively for sharing 
your rich talents each and every day with those in need.  

-Yolanda Garcia & Louise Salgado, Community Projects

Time for a Challenge?
Since Challenge 2011 has such open criteria, March’s presenta-
tion should be an exciting and interesting reveal of interpreta-
tions of our theme All Creatures Great and Small. Please consider 
participating and sharing the excitement of the evening by add-
ing your concoction of charm to the Show. There is still
plenty of time to begin your entry. I hope to delve into my sew-
ing room this week after returning home from a trip to New 
England. While I was back east, shopping with my twin sister in 
Connecticut for new curtain fabric for her home, I also found the 
fabric I had in mind for my Challenge project!

Your imagination has no limits, happy sewing and quilting! 

-Carol Hart and the Sew It All’s

March 2011 Challenge “All Creatures Great and Small”
 Whether or not an animal is depicted, at least ONE  
IDENTIFIABLE (non-human) ANIMAL amphibians, birds, 
fish, insects, invertebrates, or mammals, etc.) OR ANIMAL 
FEATURE PRINT (animal fur, reptile skin, animal paw, 
etc.) FABRIC must be included in the entry. This fabric may 
be used dominantly or with subtlety.
ANY HANDMADE CREATION which includes  
SOME QUILTING is acceptable. Some suggestions:

Wall hangings: restricted to a circumference of 120”
Garments: Wearable or Halloween costumes
Toys: stuffed animal or doll, even a toy which you’ve 
made prior to the announcement of Challenge 2011 is 
acceptable as long as the toy sports a new handmade 
creation adhering to Challenge 2011’s rules.
Home Dec: pillows, dresser scarves, etc.
Utilitarian: something for the kitchen, dining room, RV, 
etc.

SOME QUILTING - The entry must have enough quilting to 
identify the creation as having been quilted.
ONE ENTRY per member. Entry may be a unit: apron & pot 
holder, dressed handmade toy, etc.

(Challenge rules are also posted on the guild website.)
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Events Around California 

Orange Grove Quilters Guild A Patchwork of Quilts
Friday, Nov.5, 12-6pm; Saturday, Nov.6, 9am-4pm. Admission:$7 at 
the door; $5 pre-sale. 
Quilt show by guild members.  Vendors, boutique, quilt appraiser 
will be present.
Garden Grove United Methodist Church
12741 Main St., Garden Grove.  
Email Contact: lindagray65@sbcglobal.net
Website: www.orangegrovequiltersguild.com

It’s All Material 
November 4-November 24, 2010
A collaboration of work from members of Fibervision: Kristin Otte, 
Lora Martin, Judy Rys, Jeanne Surber, Lorna Morck, Linda Cassirer, 
Michelle Peerson, Rene Jennings, Barbara Wunder Hynes, and 
Diana Acevedo.
Jodi House
625 Chapala Street, 805-563-2882
There will be an opening reception on Thursday, November 4, 
2010, between 5: 00 - 8:00 pm. Enjoy live music and refreshments.

North County Quilter's Assoc. 25TH Annual Quilt 
Show/Auction 
Saturday, November 6th. Open at 10:00AM. Free admission & parking
Live Auction at 2:00 pm; 100+ quilts, vendor mall, door prizes, sil-
lent auction. 
Church of the Resurrection Parish Hall
1445 Conway Dr., Escondido, CA 92027 
Contact: Joanne Eichler 760.580.6663 
Email Contact: ticamom@cox.net
Website: www.ncountyquilters.com

High Country Quilters Guild Quilt Show
Friday, Nov. 12, 11am-6pm;  Saturday, Nov. 13th, 10am -5pm. 
Parking is free. Admission is $8.00 for each day. 
There will be Opportunity Quilt Drawing, Basket Bonanza, Vendor 
Mall, and Quilts displayed. Sue Jacobson is our featured quilter and 
won first prize for first time entrant at Road To California 2010. 
Larry Chimbole Cultural Center 
38350 Sierra Highway, Palmdale, CA 93550  
Email Contact: debralee@wildblue.net 

Santa Maria Valley Quilt Guild's Autumn Quilt 
Festival & Tour
Saturday, November 13th, 10:00-2:00. 
Plan to visit the homes of Pat Nichol, Dorothy Elerding, Lois Kiser, & 
Dolly Kilgore to see their studios, quilts, antiques, and doll collec-
tion, There will also be a bake sale, mini quilt raffle, 
granny's attic, and much, much more.
For more info contact Shirley Duncan, 2nd VP: phone 805-925-7100, 
email mariposaduo@gmail.com 

Contemporary Embroidery Workshop at Deborah 
Weir's Studio
Wednesday November 10th, 10am-4pm 

 $75 lunch and most supplies included. 
Learn how to use modern materials such as Kunin felt, Tyvek, Me-
tallic paints foils and screen printing to build a ground fabric and 
then enhance it with applique and stitch.
21 Encanto Dr., Palos Verdes, 90274
Sign up by calling 310 325-1895 or emailing to FiberFly@cox.net
http://www.deborahweir.net/

17th Annual Wrightwood Holiday Home Tour & Boutique  
Presented by the Pine Needles Quilt Guild
Saturday, Dec. 4th, 11:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. 
Visit four Wrightwood homes that are beautifully decorated with 
quilts for the holidays and our popular craft boutique located in 
the Wrightwood Community Building. 
Tickets are  $12.00 in advance (available after Nov. 1), $15.00 on 
the day of tour (available at boutique and homes) To order tickets 
by mail, send SASE to: Pine Needles Quilt Guild P.O. Box 2800 
Wrightwood, CA 92397-2800
Email Contact: rojo9@verizon.net
Website: www.pnqg.org 

Two Special Art Exhibits:
Quilting Through the Ages Exhibit 
Runs through November 7th
Quilts in all shapes, sizes and design patterns have played a part 
in so much of early American life that they have become iconic 
symbols of home and hearth to many. Quilts and the art of quilting 
remain the interest of many collectors and artisans throughout the 
nation. It is the iconic quilt that is the centerpiece of the newest 
exhibit "Quilting Through the Ages" opening at the Santa Ynez 
Valley Historical Museum.
The Museum’s “Quilting Through the Ages” exhibit features quilts 
of every variety, vintage quilted clothing, period sewing machines 
and irons along with interpretive information about a number 
of the local families who donated the items. Quilt collectors and 
quilters will enjoy this local emphasis along with the large variety 
of quilted items on display.
Santa Ynez Valley Historical Museum 
3596 Sagunto Street, Santa Ynez, CA 93460 
website: www.santaynezmuseum.org/events.html
phone: (805) 688-7889 

Fashioning Fashion: European Dress in Detail 1700-1915
October 2nd, 2010 through March 6th, 2011
12-8 M/T/Th, Closed Wednesdays,12-9 F,11-8 S/S
“Among the opening exhibitions at the new museum pavilion is a 
fashion-forward trip from the Age of Enlightenment through World 
War I. The items come from the museum's recently and vastly 
expanded holdings... The exhibition, one of three opening in the 
new space designed by Renzo Piano, is the most comprehensive 
of any European costume exhibition in the museum's history.” 
The complete article by Booth Moore, Los Angeles Times Fashion 
Critic, can be viewed at: www.latimes.com/features/image/la-ig-
lacma-20100829,0,5081775.story 
L.A. County Museum of Art's Resnick Exhibition Pavilion 
5905 Wilshire Blvd, Los Angeles California 90036 
website: www.lacma.org/ 
phone: 323-857-600  
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Creativity is a type of learning process 
where the teacher and pupil are located 

in the same individual.
- Arthur Koestler

Creativity comes from trust. Trust your 
instincts. And never hope more  

than you work.
- Rita Mae Brown

They Always Think They're Helping!
I already thought machine quilting was more difficult than it 
should be...

But then it got really hard to do.

- Photos submitted by Kathy Rose

Block of the Month for December 
SCRAP INSANITY: 
CHRISTMAS WREATH
Christmas is coming and every 
door needs a new Wreath.

You don’t need to worry about 
getting your hands sticky from  
pine sap when you assemble 
this block.  Once again we will 
be working with half-square 
triangles. This will be a two color 
block in white and green.

There are 32 pieces to this block 
and it will finish to 12 1/2” square.

FABRIC:

! Background: white or cream. Cut 16 squares 
4”.

! Scraps:  you will need 16 different fabrics all 
green.  This block will look best using medium 
and dark greens.  Cut 16 squares 4”.

ASSEMBLY:
Draw a diagonal line on the wrong side of all the background 
pieces.

Match a background piece and a scrap with right sides together.  
Stitch ¼” from both sides of the diagonal line.  Cut apart on the 
drawn line.  Press seams toward the scrap.  Trim to 3 ½”.
Layout the half square triangle (HST) units as shown in the diagram 
and complete your block.  

Note:  If you follow this method, you will be able to make two 
blocks.   Or, save the leftover HST units for a future Block of the 
Month.

Having problems with the block?  We are here to help.
Cathe, Darilyn, & Kathy

! !

Door Prizes 
October's Door Prize recipients were:  Naomi Hicks, Rox-
anne Barbieri, Marilyn Siegel & Cindy Carrillo.  Cindy is a 
brand new member!!  

The vendors donating were:  Quilt Ventura, The Fabric 
Quarter, Grant House, Baron's Fabrics, Craft Essentials 
and The Treasure Hunt.   Thank you to all who partici-
pated. 

!

!
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Quilting Resources

If you are a member of the Coastal Quilters Guild and have products or services relating to quilts, you can be listed in this section of our news-
letter. Your listing is free, and special attention will be paid to members offering discounts, “stash” cards, classes or sale events. Please send 
your information to Gwen Sangster Wagy, Newsletter Editor, at quiltnews@wagy.net or PO Box 2135, Santa Barbara, CA 93120.

Baron’s Fabrics 
Discount to Members 
379 Carmen Road 
Camarillo, CA 93010 
www.baronsewfab.com 
805.482.9848

Craft Essentials 
Discount to Members 
187 South Turnpike 
Santa Barbara, CA 93111 
805.681.3115 

The Creation Station  
Fabric & Quilt Shop 
Classes, Retreats and Online Shopping 
Dawn and Patrick Farrier, owners 
Large selection of cotton solids/prints and 
flannels all priced at $6 per yard.  
252 East Hwy 246, Unit A 
Buellton, CA  93427 
www.thecreationstation.com 
805.693.0174 

The Fabric Quarter Quilt Shop 
Fabric Card & Classes Offered 
5708 Hollister Ave. Suite C 
Goleta, CA 93117 
(Entrance & Parking in Back) 
www.TheFabricQuarter.com 
805.683.3300

Ranell Hansen  
Around The Block Quilting Studio 
Custom Machine Quilting 
Quilting and Sewing Classes 
LLENAR.NESNAH@gmail.com 
805-684-7042 

Grant House Sewing Machines 
Discount to Members & Classes Offered 
128 B East Canon Perdido 
Santa Barbara, CA 93101 
www.granthousesewingmachines.com 
805.962.0929

Susan Italo/Wild Onion Studio 
Custom Long-arm Machine Quilting,  
Wearable Art, Wild Onion Jacket Pattern 
www.wildonionstudio.com 
http://wildonionstudio.wordpress.com 
Susan@Wildonionstudio.com 
805.746.0186

Jandi Designs 
Thermofax Silk Screens 
Jeanne Surber 
www.jandidesigns.com 
805.564.4213

Nancy King 
Santa Barbara Custom Quilting 
Many designs to finish your quilts beauti-
fully.  Large quilts, small quilts, get them 
done!  Prompt turnaround.  
www.sbcustomquilting.com 
805.687.2063 

Quilt Ventura 
Stash Card & Classes 
4572 Telephone, Ste. 908 
Ventura, CA  93003 
www.quiltventura.com 
805.658.9800

Santa Barbara Quilting Retreats 
Cathe Hedrick 
P.O. Box 91429 
Santa Barbara, CA 93190-1429 
www.santabarbaraquiltingretreats.com 
805.899.3947

Juli Shulem 
Professional Organizer  
20% discount given to members. 
Need to organize your sewing room better, 
or perhaps other places as well?  24 yrs. 
experience organizing spaces and people.  
For a complete list of services check my 
website: www.julishulem.com   
805.964.2389 

The Treasure Hunt 
Fabric Card 
919 Maple Ave. 
Carpinteria, CA 93013 
www.carpinteriaquilts.com 
805.684.3360

For Sale: Janome Jem Silver Sewing Machine; purchased 
2004, used 3-4 times; Great for workshops or for a child's 
first sewing machine; $100.00;  Sandy Hess 682-8569  
~Thanks!



Coastal Quilters Guild Inc
http://www.coastalquilters.org
Coastal Quilters Guild of Santa Barbara and Goleta is a non-
profit, educational and charitable organization. The purpose 
of the Guild is to educate its members about the history and 
preservation of the art form of quilting and its related topics; 
to learn new techniques and improve skills; and to inform the 
community at large about our quilt making heritage.

Guild Meetings are held on the second 
Thursday of each month at:

St. Andrew’s Presbyterian Church 
4575 Auhay, Santa Barbara, CA 

This Month’s Meeting 
November 11th, 2010 7:00 p.m. (Doors open 
at 6:30 p.m.)

Next Month’s Meeting 
December 9th, 2010 7:00 p.m.

Please carpool, parking is somewhat limited.

Coastal Quilters Guild, Inc
P.O. Box 6341 
Santa Barbara, CA 93160
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Coast Lines Newsletter
This is a monthly publication. Newsletter articles will be accepted up until the 20th of November for the December issue. 
Send articles to the editor: Gwen Wagy, quiltnews@wagy.net or PO Box 2135, Santa Barbara, CA 93120.


